WASTE INDUSTRIES

welcome to a cleaner world!

November 5, 2019

Matt Zapp

Manager

Town of Emerald Isle

7500 Emerald Drive

Emerald Isle, North Carolina 28594

Dear Matt,

Waste Industries would like to extend our current dumpster service/ recycle material
agreement for two (2) years until December 31, 2021. All terms and conditions will
remain the same.

Waste Industries will continue to charge $62 per ton for all recyclable material
delivered to our facility in Newport, North Carolina. The cost per ton will increase to
$102 per ton effective July 1, 2020. In January of 2021, Waste Industries will meet
with staff of Emerald Isle to discuss effective per ton rate of July 1, 2021. This rate
will be negotiated and mutually agreed upon based on actual costs. Documentation
will be provided if required as part of the negotiation.

Please note that continuing education program on keeping your recyclables clean and
contaminants out is very important and will keep the processing costs from
skyrocketing further. Attached is the latest information sheet outlining the materials
that Sonoco will receive. The State of NC DEQ can be very helpful in providing
“Recycle Right” information clips for your Facebook Page or website.

Having the materials loose in your containers and not in plastic bags is very
important. They get entangled in the conveyor systems and cause shut downs in the
process.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your
consideration in this matter.

Respectfully,

%y‘»%‘\__/

Norma Yanez
Government Contract Manager



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
COUNTY OF CARTERET

AMENDMENT OF CONTRACT AGREEMENT
BETWEEN THE TOWN OF EMERALD ISLE
AND WASTE INDUSTRIES, LLC

This Amendment of the Contract made between the Town of Emerald Isle and Waste
Industries, LLC dated January 1, 2007 and subsequent amendments dated 8-12-201, 12-
20-2016 and 12-13-2018:

Section 2.1: Term
The term of this contract shall be extended for two (2) years ending December 31, 2021.

All other Terms and Conditions of this section remain the same.

Waste Industries will continue to charge $62 per ton for all recyclable material
delivered to our facility in Newport, North Carolina. The cost per ton will increase
to $102 per ton effective July 1, 2020. In January of 2021, Waste Industries will meet
with staff of Emerald Isle to discuss effective per ton rate of July 1, 2021. This rate
will be negotiated and mutually agreed upon based on actual costs. Documentation
will be provided if required as part of the negotiation.

All other terms and conditions of this contract and subsequent amendments shall remain
the same.

In witness whereof, the Town and Contractor have executed this contract amendment as
of this day and year first written:

WASTE INDUSTRIES LLC TOWN OF EMERALD ISLE

BY: BY:
Ted Habets, Regional VP

ATTEST: ATTEST:

DATE: DATE:

This instrument has been pre-audited in the manner required by the Local Government
Budget and Fiscal Control Act.

Town Finance Officer



